From: Michael Fields
Sent: Friday, March 10, 2023 6:41 PM
To: Mary Bernadette Minnick
Subject: Monthly report
 
Gladwin County Democratic Party
Update report to 2nd  CD
 
During our January meeting we inducted the board of directors for the 2023-2024 terms. Chair, MichaelFields, 1st vice chair Christine Gerace, 2nd vice Chair Bob Frei, Secretary Janet Clark, and treasure Diana Miller.  We have adopted  five areas of focus for the next two years and voted to help to shutdown line 5 in accordance with those goals. We are continuing to keep our office in Gladwin open. Michael Lynch is going to be our speaker, at the office, on the 28th of this month.
 We sent two members to the State Spring Convention of the MDP and had two join through zoom.  Currently we have four members attending the Rural Caucus Summit in Sault Ste Marie, April 13 -15th.  We will be joining Clare County Dems by entering a float in their Irish Day Parade this month.  We have fundraisers planned for the spring and summer. Including a multi-county summer picnic and a community yard sale on Memorial Weekend Friday through Sunday. We have a quarterly newsletter coming out this month to be sent to 400 plus citizens in Gladwin hoping to generate new interest in the party as well as starting up Wednesday morning coffee klatch in local restaurants to meet and greet  communities during breakfast.
